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Principal’s Report 

 NAPLAN 
NAPLAN testing will occur between 
the dates 14th – 16th May for students 
in Years 3 and Year 5.  Students will 
complete language and writing tests on 
Tuesday 14th May, reading tests on 
Wednesday 15th May and numeracy 
tests on Thursday 16th May.  Any 
students who miss tests will have the 
opportunity to catch up on Friday 17th 
May.  Results of these tests should be 
available in September. 

Uniform 
Thank you to parents who are making 
a special effort to ensure that students 
are coming to school dressed in their 
correct school uniform.  As the 
weather is starting to cool down, 
students should be wearing their 
Winter uniform which is long, grey 
pants for the boys and long sleeved 
blue shirts.  The girls’ Winter uniform 
is the Navy tunic with a white, long 
sleeved shirt.  All students are to wear 

navy jumpers.  Looking around there 
is a noticeable improvement in the 
wearing of correct school uniform 
amongst students which carries over 
into a sense of pride in being part of 
our school.  Please be reminded that 
students should be wearing school 
hats to school, otherwise they will be 
required to play under shelter.  This 
sun-safe policy is still current in the 
Winter months.   

Lost Property 
To avoid losing costly items of 
clothing, please ensure that your 
child’s name is marked somewhere on 
the inside of the item.  Lost property 
is located in the staffroom and parents 
are welcome to look through this 
container to locate lost items at any 
time.  Every now and then the 
unnamed lost property will be washed 
and put into the school uniform pool 
to be sold, so please be prompt in 
trying to locate your child’s lost items. 

 

Sport 
Well done to Noah Hey on being 
named in the Riverina PSSA Boys’ 
Open Rugby League team after a 
successful trial last week.  Noah will 
travel to Dubbo later in the term to 
take place in the state carnival.  Well 
done also to Ellie Hicks for her 
successful inclusion into the Deniliquin 
District’s PSSA Netball team. 

Have a good week! 

 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 

8th May 2013 

Term 2, Week  2 

Hay Happenings 
Email—hay-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web Site www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?What’s on the Web?   
 
www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Hay Happenings-Present & Past 
Photos - ANZAC March 

Stay On Top of Homework 

Privacy Online 

AND MUCH, MUCH MORE 

K-6 Assembly 

Friday10th May 

2.15pm 

School Hall 

 

All welcome 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 
I can respect all 
people. 
I can respect all 
property. 

Hay PS—Netball Team 
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Stage 2 and 3 Excursions 
Deposits of $20.00 for each of these excursions 
should have been made by now indicating your 
child’s intention of attending. 
Schoolkids Bonus payments are due in July and would 
be a great help towards the cost of these excursions.  
Regular payments towards these excursions are  
encouraged so that full payment is made by the due date. 
Thank you to those parents who have set up a payment 
plan online.  

 

Sports News 

District Netball Trials 
Congratulations to Ellie Hicks, who was selected in the 
Deniliquin District netball team last Thursday. Well done 
also to Grace Nisbet on making the ‘Possibles v 
Probables’ game in Deni. 
Ellie travelled to Griffith on Tuesday to participate in the 
Western Riverina Trials, aiming for Riverina selection. 
Thanks to Mrs Christensen for her effort with our team 
and to parents who supported the team on the day. 

Riverina Rugby League Trials 
Well done to Noah Hey on his selection in the Riverina 
Open Boys’ Rugby League team at trials held in Leeton 
on Friday. What a fantastic achievement, Noah. 
CONGRATULATIONS. 
The Riverina team will contest the NSWPSSA Titles at 
Dubbo from 18th – 20th June (Term 2, Week 8). 

 

Mortimer Shield 
Our Mortimer Shield Rugby League and Leaguetag teams 
travel to Leeton tomorrow (Thursday) under the 
supervision of Mr Ayres and Miss Burke. GOOD LUCK! 

The teams are:- 
Boys:- Simon Darlow, Ben Marshall, Sam Curtis, Hugh 
Crighton, Brait Headon, Darcy Cullenward, Jack Miller, 
Noah Hey, Jaykeb Cowdrey, Charlie Hurst, Sam Martin, 
Jack Gibson, Monte Barnes, Jim Ware and Tyron Morris. 
Girls:- Lillian Ives, Grace Nisbet, Ellie Hicks, Holly 
Headon, Maggie Biggs, Erin Shalders, Emily Headon, 
Jamilah Pynor, Abby-Jean Doyle, Katie Arandt, Katie 
Schiller, Gemma Tassell. 

Stage 3 Sport 
Stage 3 sport will focus on soccer for both boys and girls 
this week. 

2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Emerson Griffiths and Grace Nisbet for 
confidently presenting our weekly sports report on 2 
Hay FM last Friday. 

Cross Country 
Our annual Cross Country/Fun Run will be held around 
the Hay Park block and No 1 Oval on Friday 17th May 
(Term 2, Week 3).The run will commence at 
approximately 1.30pm, with the 8/9 year boys, followed 
by the 8/9 girls. Children will assemble in the shelter at 
1pm and walk to the park with their classroom teacher. 
Games will be organised between races. 8. 9 & 10 year 
olds complete one lap of the park block (approx. 2kms). 
11,12 & 13 year olds complete one lap of the park block 
and two laps of the oval (3kms). Sensible footwear 
should be worn and a water bottle carried (if desired). 
Parental help is needed to supervise the course. If you 
are able to assist, could you please contact Mrs Pearson. 
The first four place-getters in each age division qualify for 
the District Cross Country to be held on Thursday 30th 
May in Deniliquin. 

Parent Information 

Rostered supervision 

8.45am  

School Starting Time 

9.15am 

Lunch 

11.15am – 12.00pm 

Recess 

               1.30pm -2.00pm 

Finish Time 

3.15pm 

Parents are to ensure that students are at school 
prior to the 9.15am morning bell to avoid 

disruption to class and learning time. 

The most important learning of the day takes 
place in the morning.  Please make sure your child 

is here on time and ready to learn. 

ANZAC DAY 2013 
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Coming Events / Sporting Dates 

 

9th May  Mortimer Shield-Leeton 

10th May Stewart House Day 

17th May HPS Cross Country 

21st May UNSW Computer Competition 

  AFL Gala Day-Griffith 

24th May Walk Safely to School Day 

28-30th May NSWPSSA Girls’ Soccer-Wyong 

30th May District Cross Country 

5th June  UNSW Science Competition 

17th June UNSW Writing Competition 

18th June UNSW Spelling Competition 

18th-20th Jun State Rugby League-Dubbo 

Stewart House Day 
THIS Friday 10th May 2013 

 

High Bounce Ball $3.00 

Available for purchase from front office 

Win a Family Holiday 
Return your envelope with your $2.00 
donation for an entry into the ‘Win a 
Family Holiday’ 

BOOKCLUB ISSUE NO 3 
ORDERS ARE DUE BACK AT 
SCHOOL BY 

FRIDAY 17TH MAY 

NO LATE ORDERS PLEASE. 

HPS Breakfast  
          Program 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 8.45 AM 
TO 9AM 

IN THE STEPHANIE ALEXANDER KITCHEN 

FREE TO ALL STUDENTS  
Donation of items for use in our breakfast program 

are most welcome. 

Fruit, milk, juice, cereal 

Thank you to  

Hay Hub 

Harrisons’ IGA 

Nari Nari Tribal Council 

Hay Local Aboriginal Land Council 
For their continued support of the Breakfast 

Program at our school. 
Without this support this program would not be 

the success that it is. 
 

Walk Safely to School Day 
2013 

Friday 24 May 2013 

 
The annual National Walk Safely to 
School Day for all primary children 

will be held on Friday 24th May. All childen are 
encouraged to walk and commute safely to school. 
Parents and carers are encouraged to walk to school 
with the primary school age children and reinforce safe 
pedestrian behaviour. 

 
"Move Ahead with Street Sense" 
STAGE I 

-          Hold a grown-up's hand 
-          Hold a grown-up's hand when you're on the 

 footpath 
-          Hold a grown-up's hand when you cross the 

 road 
-          Hold a grown-up's hand when you're in a 
           carpark 

STAGE II 
-          Use a safe place to cross 
-          Hold an adult's hand when you cross the 

 road 
 STAGE III 

-          Stop! Look! Listen! Think! every time you 
 cross the road 

-          Use a safe place to cross the road 

SCHOOL COUNCIL VACANCY 

Currently we have several vacancies on our current 
School Council for a parent representative.  If you are 
interested in the direction of education for your child 
and have an interest in the way that the school is run, 
please consider nominating yourself for the Hay PS 
School Council.  The current commitment is six 
meetings per year on a Monday evening, commencing at 
7pm.  Please phone Carol Oataway on 69931270 if you 
would like to nominate.  The next meeting will be the 
AGM on Monday, 13th May. 
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Four & Twenty Pie 

Icemony 

Zombie Chew 

$4.00 

 
Orders by Thursday 

please 

FREE SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC  
FORTNIGHTLY AT  COMMUNITY 

HEALTH 

PH: 1800 450 046 for an appointment 

 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL 

PAYMENTS COUPON 

Once a Year Payments per child:- 

General Contribution Fee  $25.00 

Subject Fee    $20.00 

Term 3 Performances  

Week 3, Monday 29th July 

Life Education Van    $9.00 

Week 8, Tuesday 3rd Sept 

Robo Tech    $4.00 

 
INVOICES FOR THESE ITEMS HAVE BEEN 
ISSUED TO FAMILIES. 
Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Name:_________________________ $___________ 

Total Payment   $___________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office or Direct credit details  

BSB 032-001 Acc No 141581. 

Acc Name– Hay Public School 

PLEASE USE YOUR CHILD’S  NAME AS A REFERENCE WITH DIRECT DEPOSIT 

OR  

EMAIL/FAX THE PAYMENT REFERENCE TO THE SCHOOL 

LUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEENLUNCH LANE CANTEEN 

Friday Special Lunch 

10th May May 

Absent Students 
All parents of absent children will be 

receiving a text message to advise that 
their child is absent from school. 

A response to these SMS is requested, 
please call  

   02 6993 1270 

HAY PUBLIC SCHOOL P & C  

HPS P&C is seeking donations of suitable small gifts for its Mother’s 
Day Stall to be held on the morning of Friday 10th May. 

Donated items may be left at the front office . 
The Mother’s Day Stall will be held under the small shelter near the 

canteen. It will be manned by members of the P&C. 

Classes will be purchasing on a roster basis as follows: 

10.00am  5/6 Red and Kindergarten Red 

10.15am  5/6 Blue & K/1 Blue 

10.30am  3/4 Red & 1/2 Red 

10.45am  3/4 Blue & 2 Blue 

11.00am  3-6 Red 


